Miriam's desciption from back in July 2011

Hi Clare and Stephen,

I have done some scoping on the timing if we are to do a bumper issue for Bike month.

As I understand the bumper issue

Each local group will get a page 

Can has a page to promote why worth joining.

The issue is "timeless" in that it will  be readable/useful for months.

It will have in-depth articles

Articles on both the politics and advocay work but also lots of very practical information for new cyclists (eg how to become a commuter, how to cycle as a family, cycling to school, cycle touring, overseas cycle touring) 

It will be distributed presumably free around NZ at bike week events.

Implications

With a local pages, should be able to get advertising for each local page - list of local bike shops at the least; they pay to be listed, maybe 1 column on each page for ads, if enough collected, that pays for the colour on the page. 

Need sponsorship or lots of adds to pay for free distribution.

Local groups need to be coached to produce right kind of content ( not jsut what we did last month, but what we do a a rule, how to join etc. 

Fees for ads should be different for this issue, even for our regular advertisers, since they will have much higher coverage than usual - 'special' issue needs to be sold to them as well.

local groups and councils need to be ready to distribute the copies. 

Local groups should be able to kee on using this issue as a promotional item for thier new members or to try for new members for the whole year.

use the October/next issue conversations as the time to get local groups ready to produce the content for the January bumper issue. For local groups this issue will also be an item they can use for promotional purposes for the whole year. 

maybe go wider for writers for this issue - not just local group people.

need a planning session to decide what kinds of content we want, and then work to put names beside each article.

planning session should be quite soon - as soon as I have this issue at the printer. 

Might need to look at different print process with a much larger print run.

We need someone other than Claire and I to do the advertising, and include them from initial planning of issue.

The content for the bumper issue would be needed by 23 November, and be distributed before the end of January.

Editorial work done before Xmas.

Stephen's suggested summary for “Next issue” to go in CL 2011-Issue 3 on p2 

The next issue of Chainlinks will be published in early 2012 and will be out in  time for Bike Month in February. We'd like to make it a special issue, with articles from local groups describing what they do and how to join, rather than just recent news. We hope to also have articles on CAN's advocacy and project work and with practical information for new cyclists (e.g. how to become a commuter, how to cycle as a family, cycling to school, cycle touring, overseas cycle touring)  

The idea is to create an issue that can be used as a promotional tool, and is useful for a longer time than other issues of Chainlinks.

The content will be required by 23 November in order for the editing and layout to be completed before Christmas.  There will be a planning session at the CAN Do, as well as updates on the CAN website, in order to make this happen. 

